STUDENT LIAISON’S REPORT

By Adam L. Kochenderfer

Student representation is alive and well at Oakland University.  It increasingly pervades the campus in a way that will only benefit our community in coming years.  During my tenure as Student Liaison to the Board of Trustees, I witnessed a campus life that refuses to stop growing.  That growth demands a consistently monitored infrastructure which will keep pace with our needs.  I am confident that the Board and administration will continue their strong stewardship of Oakland’s traditions and reputation.

One of the greatest threats to OU’s success does not lie in a lack of bricks and mortar.  It lies in the miscommunication that can occur between various sects of the campus community.  During the past year, I believe the administration and faculty have made great strides in their efforts of understanding one another.  Those efforts must be ongoing, and they are the responsibility of all parties.  Too often, students feel “caught in the crossfire” during public disagreements between faculty and administration.  These students tell me that they feel frustrated and are concerned about the issues at hand.  I realize that miscommunication occurs at all universities.  However, we must strive to minimize the problem through continued dialogue and supportive feedback.  Oakland’s integrity is at stake whenever our communication channels are abandoned.  I hope the faculty, administration, staff, and the Board itself continually look for new ways of facilitating constructive discussion.  We can do our students no greater good.  

The second keystone to a strong Oakland University lies in our alumni.  Financial need was expressed in almost every meeting I attended during the past four years.  We must reinvigorate our alumni base through expanded events and programs.  The university already commits considerable work to alumni relations.  I believe current students can play a significant role in this work.  I propose a student organization of alumni ambassadors, similar to those at other universities.  The organization would be composed of current students and operate in conjunction with our Alumni Relations office.  Students would help plan and attend events for alumni, giving them a chance to share their experiences and pride in the university.  Past students would have a stronger connection to current life on campus, share in a common experience with others, and gain insight into the university’s current needs.  Alumni ambassadors would take part in a selection process, perhaps administered by the Alumni Relations office.  In order to garner interest, a small stipend could be provided to each participating member.  Many other universities maintain similar programs and have experienced measured success.

My tenure at Oakland University has been some of the most enjoyable years of my life.  I would like to thank the Board and administration for the many opportunities of representing fellow students; it has been an incredible experience and one that will not soon be forgotten.  There is something special about our community at OU, and we all have the responsibility of sharing that message with others.  As an alumnus, I will not forget that responsibility or the kindness that this university has shown me.  I know that Oakland University will continue a legacy that we will all be proud of in the coming century.  

